Palm Valley City Council

Minutes

Regular Meeting

April 23, 2012

The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 23rd day of April 2012, at 1:30 p.m., 1313 Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following people:
MAYOR
               Dean Hall
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT 
John Hollingsworth, Rick Hosea, Holly Lieberenz, Marvin     
Hendrix, and Ray Anzaldua
CITY ATTORNEY


William Wepfer, City Attorney
CITY SECRETARY


Sylvia R. Trevino
Staff Present:



A. R. Garcia, Chief of Police






Rosendo Flores, Public Works (Supervisor)

1) CALL TO ORDER
Mayor Hall called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

2) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Hall led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3) PUBLIC COMMENTS
Cheryl Faxon expressed comments on two residents in Palm Valley that are running a business out of their homes.  One is a landscaping business at 324 Palm Valley East which has lawn equipment, trash piles, dog kennels in the driveway and a second business at 901 Palm Valley Drive East.  There are visible business signs on the home and there is a construction trailer on the driveway.  She pointed out that renters are not given copies of ordinances or restrictions when they rent a property in the community.  She also pointed out that cars park on the yard at 1117 Chico Circle.  Lastly, Ms. Faxon commented on the high grass behind the yards on Dilworth Road.  She also informed the Council of the newly created website that allows the neighbors to all communicate with each other about things that are happening in the community.  



Edna Butler, a new resident at 1516 Palm Valley North, asked about the possibility of closing some of the 
streets in Palm Valley as a deterrent to the recent break-ins or making it a gated community.  She indicated 
she was willing to pay more in property taxes to make Palm Valley a gated community.  She commented the 
residents should not have to feel frightened.  She just wants to be safe and not have to worry about being 
broken into.

4)
APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF MARCH 26, 2012.
There being no corrections to the minutes, Councilman Hendrix made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.
Councilman Hosea seconded the motion.

Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
5) DISCUSSION HELD AND ACTION TAKEN ON THE CITY’S FINANCIAL AUDIT FOR FISCAL YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2011

Quentin Anderson, auditor with Long Chilton, went over the City’s audit for fiscal year end 2011. He went 
over the revenues and general governmental activities.    He went over the City’s assets and liabilities and 
noted that the City has a reserve for operations for five months or better.  Mr. Anderson also went over the 
Water Department’s audit and stated that revenues are up and current expenses are down.  He noted that the 


only debt the City currently has is the Palm Valley south drainage project.  It was an original note of about 
$52,000 with a remaining 
balance of $40,000.

Mr. Anderson made reference to budget adjustments not being made as necessary and noted that most of the 
adjustments that need to be made were as a result of misclassifications.


At this time Mayor Hall explained to the audience that comments made during the Citizen Communication 
cannot be addressed by the Council at that time.  This is only a listening period for the Council to hear 
concerns from the general public.


Mr. Anderson continued to go over the City’s audit relating to investments and commented that the City’s 
investments are very conservative.

Mr. Anderson informed the Commission he had spoken with management about the accounting functions 
and his staff will sit down with city staff to establish routines and go over adjustments.


Councilman Hollingsworth questioned the auditor’s comment regarding the training for the public 
investment officer.  Mr. Anderson explained that this training is required every two years.  It is 10 hours of 
training that is required and Mayor Hall will be taking that training in the very near future.


Councilman Hosea made a motion to accept the City’s financial audit for fiscal year end 2011.


Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.
6)
STATUS REPORT ON THE BOOSTER PUMP STATION

David Flinn reported that the booster pump was started up on April 3.  It ran fine until the following 
Monday morning when it started shutting down.  There was air in the line and this was cleared.  The logger 
was moved to the Harlingen side of the backflow and what is happening is that we are seeing low pressure 
on the Harlingen side.  There is low discharge and if you set the pump to 45 PSIs and you are getting 35 on 
the Harlingen side, the pump is not designed for that much pressure.  There is something that Harlingen is 
doing that is causing the ‘low discharge’.  He indicated that more readings will be taken and he will be 
talking with Harlingen Waterworks about the issue.  Mr. Flinn stated that an additional water logger will be 
purchased to get a better assessment on the Harlingen side and will continue to tweak the pressures.

Councilman Hendrix asked if is this putting a strain on the pump and Mr. Flinn replied no, that is why we 
get impellers.  He further explained that the pump has VFDs and it has set points where it is not now 
shutting off completely.

Councilman Anzaldua asked how we stand with TCEQ.  Mr. Flinn replied that he wanted to have 1-2 weeks 
of consistent data before calling TCEQ.  Mr. Flinn added that about 95% of the associated expenses have 
been incurred and there is still one change order that is being held – about 5%.  He does not have all of the 
paperwork yet.

7) DISCUSSION AND ACTION TAKEN TO ACCEPT BID AND AUTHORIZATION GIVEN TO ENTER INTO A CONTRACT FOR THE STREET IMPROVEMENTS/REPAIRS ON PAPAYA CIRCLE

The bids that were submitted were included in the agenda packets.

Councilman Hosea noted that R&R Paving Company was very close to the low bidder and questioned what 
were they offering that the other was not.  He also asked if references are checked and what kind of time

frame would this project have.  He was of the opinion that we should not have a vendor that is allowed to go 


   beyond the length of the project’s time frame.


   David Flinn replied that yes he had checked their references and he is pretty familiar with the 


   bidders except 
for GP7 Construction.

    Councilman Anzaldua commented that he, too, had gone on the Internet to view the bidders and 


    found out that Rhyner is rated A+ through the Better Business Bureau.


     Councilman Hollingsworth also commented that the bid offer on Line Item #12 is substantially 


     higher by Closner than the other bidders and asked for an explanation.  David Flinn 


     
     explained that some of the bidders will put their profit into one of these items and elaborated 

     
     further.


      David Flinn estimated that this project would run about $125,000 including testing materials and 

      his fee but he pointed out that the lowest bid came in at $117,485 with contingencies.  He 

     
      explained the increase was due to the extension of 225 ft to make the curbs work better.  

       
      He was going to allow the use of ½ of the street while the other ½ is being constructed and 

      
      every evening go back to build the residents’ driveways back to their original state.


       Councilman Hendrix asked when will the job start once the bids are received.  David Flinn replied 

       that he would issue the intention of notice to proceed within a week.

       Councilman Hosea asked that letters to the residents that will be impacted be sent advising them of 
        
       the 
project.


        Councilman Hendrix made a motion to award the bid to the low bidder, Rhyner Construction 

        
        Services, Inc. in the amount of $117,485.00


        Councilwoman Lieberenz seconded the motion.


        Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.

9) CONSENT AGENDA:


        A.  MONTHLY POLICE REPORT – Chief Garcia went over his monthly report.  He reported 

        that Officer Calvillo had resigned and he would be looking to fill his position within two weeks. 

        He briefed the Council on training courses, vehicle repairs/maintenance and recent purchases.  

        Chief Garcia also went over the police reports for the month.

                      Chief Garcia proceeded to update the Council on the security cameras and thermal imagery equipment 

        for placement throughout the community.  Mayor Hall added that he discussed with staff the additional 
        lighting on Dilworth Road, portable infrared devices and pole mounted security cameras.
        Chief Garcia pointed out that as far as ordinance violations, he has been sending letters out for trailers           
   parked in the driveways.  Trailers are not allowed and this is a violation of the most current      
 
   ordinance that was adopted in 2006. He stated that pictures had been taken and a copy of the 
 
 
   ordinance was enclosed with the letters that were mailed out.  He spoke briefly on the issue of boats as 
   well and he 
stated that there are repeat offenders on these type of violations.   

        Councilman Hollingsworth commented that in his opinion the people are taking better care of their 

        properties and are cleaning their streets and he commented that he has seen an improvement.

        There being no discussion the Municipal Court report, a motion was made by Councilman Hosea to 
 
        approve both the Police Monthly Report and the Municipal Court report.  


        Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.

10)
  CHECK LISTINGS AND MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS FOR THE CITY OF PALM 
       
  VALLEY AND THE WATER SERVICE FOR MARCH 2012 APPROVED
       
  There being no discussion, Councilman Hosea made a motion to approve the check listings and monthly 
  
  financial reports for the City and the Water Service for March 2012.

  Councilman Anzaldua seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.

11)  INVESTMENT REPORT FOR MARCH FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND THE   WATER SERVICE APPROVED


 Councilman Hosea made a motion to approve the investment report.


 Councilman Hollingsworth seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.

12) PURCHASE REQUESTS APPROVED

None

At this time Mayor Hall entertained a motion to go into Executive Session under Government Code 551.72: 
deliberation on value of land.


Councilman Hollingsworth made a motion to go into Executive Session.  Councilwoman Lieberenz 
seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.


The Executive Session convened at 2:25 p.m. and concluded at 2:31 p.m.
8) DISCUSSION AND ACTION TAKEN ON LISTING WITH A REALTOR THE SALE OF 20 ACRES IN SANTA ROSA


Returning to open session, Councilman Hendrix made a motion to solicit a realtor or broker to sell the 20 
acres in Santa Rosa.  He recommended hiring Tip Johnston with Century 21.


Councilman Hollingsworth seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.



13) ADJOURN

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 2:36 p.m. upon a motion by 
Councilman Hosea and seconded by Councilman Hendrix.

_______________________________

Dean Hall, Mayor
Attest:

_____________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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